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Windsor Park Collegiate Parent Association 

Meeting Minutes 

March 11, 2015 

Attendance: Marilyn Thorington, Chris Barth, Coral (co-student presidents) Cindy Vermette, Lori 

Karlsson, Amanda Myran, Howard Ashdown, Gloria Waldron 

Regrets:  Cora (Co-student president), Jeannine Labiuk,  Kevin Labiuk 

I. Call to order 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm 

II. Welcome/attendance 

Welcome Chris Barth from Student Services 

Principal Report/Presentation 

 

Presentation from Chris Barth and Marilyn on the Tell Them From Me Survey. 

This survey measures student engagement based on 5 indicators. Some measurements 

were close to the ‘Canadian Norm’ while others raised flags about student’s mental 

health and overall wellness. An action plan has been organized based on this data. A 

‘Wellness Walk’ from WPC to the Board office on St Mary’s Rd, has been planned for 

April 15 at 10:00am. There will be a breakfast for the student population and a speaker 

from Youville about Mental Health. In the afternoon the same day, there will be student 

sessions. Students will be asked to pick 2-45 minute sessions or 1-1.5 hour session. 

Some examples of the sessions available for the students are: Yoga, fitness, meditating, 

mindfulness, physio, beading, drumming, smudging, sensory awareness, Tai Chi, Art and 

Music therapy, Nutrition. Parents are welcomed to participate during the walk. 

 

IV. a) Student Council Report 

 See Attachments 

Canadian Student Leadership Association (CSLA) is hosting 1 day workshops for student 

councils. WPC is sending 6 student leaders. 
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III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Lori motions to accept the January 2015 minutes 

Second by Howard  

Carried 

IV. b) President’s Report 

 See Attachments 

Cindy and Marilyn to attend Frontenac PAC meeting April 14, 2015 at 6:30pm in the 

school library.   

WPC website, Parent Association portion has been updated. Names still need to be 

changed to current executive on main site. 

Staff Appreciation luncheon: Next year there should be an email to go out to staff 

informing them of the food options beforehand.  There will also be a request from the 

food provider for ingredient lists. Cindy suggests that the rest of the funds available for 

Staff Appreciation be used for a ‘Muffins and Coffee’ day to acknowledge the 

Collaborative Wednesdays that have taken place all school year. Muffins and Coffee day 

will take place April 8, 2015 at 8:30am. Set up will start at 8:00am. Muffin donations 

from parents only, with a list of ingredients.  

Basketball Ceremony: After discussions about the ceremony and after reviewing the 

grant information, the council is all in agreement to not have a ceremony.  

MAPC Conference: Amanda has permission to attend conference representing WPCPA. 

Assiniboine Credit Union: still needs to change signing authority to Cindy. 

 c) Treasurer’s Report 

 See attachments 

 

V.  Outstanding Business  

  Outstanding Business discussed in President Report and attachments 
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VI.  New Business  

 WPC Basketball had a very good season this year. 

Possibly more funds will be needed for the wellness walk in regards to bussing students 

back to the school after the walk. 

Lori motions for Windsor Park Collegiate Parent Association to cover the costs of the 

Wellness Walk banner to a maximum of $250.00. 

Second by Cindy 

All in favor 

Carried 

 

VII. Questions/Concerns  

  

VIII.  Adjournment 

 Meeting Adjourned at 9:02pm 

 Next Meeting April 8, 2015 in the library 
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